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Koon, Nancy

From: Zach Casto <zachc308@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 13, 2022 4:56 PM
To: Water Draft Permit Comment
Cc: Renee
Subject: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010

Dear Mr. Khan, 
 
In visiting and getting feedback from the Roland community there are several concerns regarding The large scale 
Paradise Vally development. #1 concern in visiting with people is Arkansas’s weather patterns regarding washout of 
these types of sewage plants.  In Arkansas we have long periods of dry weather and then washout rains that will 
infiltrate all the chemicals/sewage into the ground water that we drink and use to bath. This will increase the need to 
treat our water unnecessarily to get it to where it’s usable and that’s not acceptable. #2, The sheer demand to supply 
water to all these homes will increase cost for the people of Roland. 
 
I ask that ADEQ deny the permit for the sewage treatment facility for Paradise Valley and I also request a public hearing 
on this issue if/when that time comes. Mill Bayou is not an appropriate use as a sewage facility's pipe - in this location 
especially. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Zach Casto 
20900 Roland Heights Rd 
Roland Ar 
72135 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


